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The ENN membership list                  
is only for the personal use                

of ENN members and                            
may not be used for commercial or 

non-ENN purposes.

ENN is open to all residents of the Evergreen area,               
regardless of length of residency.  

ENN’s mission is to provide opportunities                    
for its members to meet others through                  

social events and activity groups.                                 
All groups are listed on page 8 of this newsletter.                         

            BI-MONTHLY NEWSLETTER 
This is our very first bi-monthly newsletter. It includes follow-up on events from December 2018 
and will alert you to activities for the next two months. Special events will be highlighted where 
appropriate. Email blasts will continue to go out to members for time-sensitive or important 
announcements. If you wish to submit new material for the March-April issue, please send in an 
email to dianapsmith@gmail.com by February 25th. 
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Bob Snyder	

REMEMBER THESE DATES:  
Thurs, Jan 10th 
Deadline for Happy Hour checks 
Tues, Jan 15th 
Happy Hour, Wild Game, 4-6pm 
Thurs, Feb 14th 
Deadline for Happy Hour checks 
Tues, Feb 19th 
Happy Hour, Wild Game, 4-6pm 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

Happy New Year! I hope you had a wonderful Holiday Season and wish you all the 
best in 2019! 

December started with the sold out ENN Holiday Dinner on December 4th at The 
Bistro at Marshdale. While the room was cozy, with 80 in attendance, it was a fun 
event and enjoyed by all! See photos on the last page of this newsletter and on our 
website. 

Craig and Gale Gardner, Community Outreach Chairs, lined up some wonderful 
volunteer opportunities in December and will have more in the New Year.  

Membership Chair, Bob Fudge and Vice-President, Bob Luhrs, have worked diligently 
to finalize the ENN membership list and get the directory printed and distributed! 
Thank you both for the hard work. With the ENN Directory having been sent out, I 
would like to remind everyone that the ENN membership list and the members 
contact information is only for the personal use of ENN members and it may not be 
used for commercial or non-ENN purposes. 

Publicity Chair, Carol Zimmerman, has created a new brochure for ENN and has 
distributed it to the Evergreen Chamber of Commerce and to Welcome Wagon for 
them to hand out. 

At the December ENN Board meeting two changes to the Board were approved.  Jim 
Stafford is our new Webmaster and returning as Programs and Social Chair is Sylvia 
Stafford.  Riley Hanback has volunteered to help coordinate our monthly Happy 
Hours with Sylvia.  Thank you all very much! The next Happy Hour will be January 
15th.  

We are very fortunate to have wonderful folks as members of ENN, that’s all of you!  
Winter is here, let’s get out and enjoy it!! 

           John Dunlop 



A C T I V I T I E S……

SPORTING CLAYS 
  
A dozen hardy shooters braved 55 degree sunny, dry December weather at Kiowa 
Creek.  Winter shoots can be unpredictable, but it was a fantastic day.  The course was 
harder than usual, giving us all more excuses for missing.  Really... hitting a 1.5 inch 
mini-clay traveling away at 75 mph is a challenge.  For more information please contact 
Alan Palestine at eyeretired@gmail.com

BLACK DIAMOND ♦ SKIING       John Illich   illichj@gmail.com or call 603-548-8102 

The ski group has been out lots of times already to Breck, Copper, Loveland, Winter Park and 
others and it is now peak season.  Snow this year has been above normal and we welcome all 
who enjoy turning off the TV and getting out for some sun.  Car pool from Evergreen for day 
trips to EPIC and IKON pass places typically on Tuesdays or emergency outings for big powder 
events any time they happen.  Think snow!

L to R: John Farnsworth,               L to R: Brad Hunsaker                         L tro R: Robin Knox,

Tony Oliver, Bill Lambert,               Tim Sooter & Jim Hunsaker	          Tim Limbert, Dave Krieves,

Bob Snyder	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	          Bill Deeley
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LEND A BOOK 	                                       Marion Dries  393 670-5141 jpd3009@msn.com 
     
On December 17th we gathered at the beautiful home of Connie Bierkan for a festive 
holiday breakfast followed by a very entertaining gift exchange that involved much trading 
and laughter. 

LADIES BOOK GROUP  

On December 20th, Bookclub #2 
had our Holiday Party, hosted by 
Jan Cryns. We had a wonderful time 
with our white elephant gift 
exchange. We also donated books 
to the Coalition for the Homeless.  

On January 17th we will discuss  
The Great Alone by Kristin Hannah, 
a griping tale of life in Alaska. 

  
February 21st we will discuss The Magpie Murders by 
Anthony Hurowitz. 

If you would like to join us, please contact Jan Cryns at 
jlcryns@yahoo.com. 

We lend books that we recommend to the group with no date 
of return. After the member gives a brief synopsis of a book, 
anyone may “borrow" it and return when finished. All this  
give-and-take is recorded by your Lend-a-Book coordinator. If 
you would like to join us, we meet on the 3rd Monday of the 
month at 9:30 AM.

mailto:jlcryns@yahoo.com
mailto:jlcryns@yahoo.com


 

SWAG (Sassy Women and Gals) 

On January 28th, SWAG will meet at 10 AM at the 
home of Donna Schell, for social time and information 
from two guest speakers. Beckie Mosch, Director of 
the Job Center at Evergreen Christian Outreach will 
talk about the services offered to the community, 
including computer classes and other training, 
computer lab for individual assistance, as well as, 
resume and job skills development.  Kathryn Cantrell, 
Director of the Evergreen Shelter Program will, also, 
give an overview of how ESP serves our local homeless 
community with hot meals, fellowship, and a warm place to stay on cold weather nights. 

On February 25th, at 10 AM, Carolyn Simon is presenting a topic "The greatest gift you 
give to your family - financial.”  Carol Hanback will be providing refreshments for our social 
time.  

Our meetings are held on the 4th Monday of each month at 10:00 AM in volunteer host 
homes, where we enjoy refreshments and programs on topics of interest to women. If you 
are not on our list and would like to receive notices about the monthly meetings, or have 
questions about the group, feel free to call or email Carol Goss (303-324-7703 
carol.goss@yahoo.com) or Harriet Sear (303-674-4146/ harrietsear@gmail.com). 

GAL’S BREAKFAST                          
Louise Whiteside  louisemw@wispertel.net 

Breakfasts will resume in January 2019.   New members are 
invited to join in the fun.


NON FICTION CO-ED 
BOOK GROUP            
     
Book Discussion 
February 7th       
Leadership: In Turbulent Times 
by Doris Kearns Goodwin 

Elaine Morse   
elainemorse5@gmail.com 
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EVENING BRIDGE                              Pat Haines 303 674-1317 

The holiday party for 
ENN evening bridge 
was GREAT!  Looking 
forward to 2019 bridge 
gatherings …..     
all courtesy of a 
generous, warm-
hearted group with a 
mandatory sense of 
humor! 

GUY’S BREAKFAST                                            

The Lariat Lodge was the location of the December Guys Breakfast. 
With over 25 men in attendance, we enjoyed a delicious breakfast of 
farm fresh scrambled eggs, crispy bacon and sausage, breakfast potatoes 
and cheese grits! All prepared by Chef Thomas. 

We will meet for breakfast on January 8th and February 12th.  

The ENN Guys Breakfast is always the second Tuesday of each month. We gather at 8:30 AM at 
the designated location for a good meal and lots of “guy” talk. Usually, by 9:45 we are done 
and ready to take on the day. 

To get on the email list, please email John Dunlop at jdunlop3rd@gmail.com. 

LES DEGUSTATEURS (The Wine Tasters)                     CALL FOR MEMBERS 
                                                                                
Les Degustateurs (The Wine Tasters) is a group that focuses on wine education. 
The group’s goal is to educate and expose its members to domestic and 
international “fine wines” and wine making. We meet in members’ homes to taste 
quality wines, learn about the grapes, growing regions and winemakers, and 
share a paired, multi-course meal with friends which is prepared by the host and 
all attending members. This group meets on the first Saturday of every other 
month starting in January, so as not to conflict with other ENN wine groups or 
activities. This group is separate from the other, more socially-oriented ENN wine 
tasting groups. 
  
We are looking for 2 new members, either 2 individuals or a couple.                              
If you think you might like to check us out, please contact the group leader, Lou Mazzullo, at 
lou.mazzullo@gmail.com, or 720-292-0289, I will send you more information.”
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The following list of ENN activities appears on our website. There you can click on the name of 
any activity on the list and you will be taken to a sub-page with an expanded description of 
that specific activity. We welcome your ideas for new activities and new leaders!

CANASTA                 Jae Lucas          303-802-0705    jaeananda@yahoo.com 
             Kelly Yousem    303-668-8877     kyousem@me.com 

Our newest activity group has a strong core group 
forming. There are about 10 very interested with 
most saying they will start attending after the first of 
the year. We will meet every Wednesday from 
1:30-3:30pm at the leader’s home in Nob Hill, 
Evergreen (just up the hill from the Walmart.) Coffee, 
tea and light refreshments will be provided. We are 

happy to 
teach any-
one how to 
play and it 
really doesn’t 
take long to catch on. We usually play “Race Horse” 
canasta.  https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Canasta

Please join us for good fun, conversation and 
friendship. ALL ARE WELCOME!

Please call or email the leaders with any questions or 
your interest in joining, and we will provide you with the 
address and details!

mailto:jaeananda@yahoo.co
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ENN Activity Groups: Chairman Frank McVeigh, 303-670-1919, activities@evergreennewcomers.com

                                     Current ENN membership is required for participation in any activity. 

Activity  
  

Leaders Telephone E-mail Schedule

4	X	4 Bob Ogden 
Collette Lambert

303-670-9014 
303-909-2277

bob@ogden-mail.com 
cowill06@hotmail.com

Various Saturdays 
(Seasonal)

Black	Diamond	Skiing John Illich 603-548-8102 illichj@gmail.com Tuesdays (seasonal)

Book	Groups:

			#2 Jan Cryns 414-491-1599 jlcryns@yahoo.com Third Thursday, 1 PM

			#3	(non-ficHon)	co-ed Elaine Morse 303-670-3770 elainemorse5@gmail.com Alt. months / last 
Monday 

Bowling Janet Tettemer 321-443-3692 stardust8385@gmail.com 2nd Thursday, 7 PM

Bridge:

			DayHme Sue Greenwell 815-721-1380 jsgreen303@gmail.com 2nd & 4th Thursday

			Evening Pat Haines 303-674-1317 patralph88@gmail.com 3rd Friday

Canasta Jae Lucas 
Kelly Yousem

303-802-0705  
303-668-8877

jaeananda@yahoo.com 
kyousem@me.com

Wednesday 1-3:30 PM

CraP	Beer	TasHng Stephen Potts 773-368-5237 s.f.poSsco@gmail.com 2nd Saturday evening

Fine	Wine	TasHng Lou Mazzullo 720-292-0289 lou.mazzullo@gmail.com 1st Saturday evening, 
Alternate Months

Gal’s	Breakfast Louise Whiteside 303-670-6717 louisemw@wispertel.net	 Dates/Times vary

Guy’s	Breakfast John Dunlop 720-287-3685 jdunlop3rd@gmail.com 2nd Tuesday, 8:30 AM

Ladies	Golf Katy Lynch 303-674-6084 ktklynch@aol.com Wednesday (seasonal)

Lend	a	Book Marion Dries 393-670-5141 jpd3009@msn.com 3rd Monday, 9:30 AM

Mah	Jongg Simone Simpson 303-955-5754 simonesimpson157@yahoo.com Mondays 6:30 PM

Motorcycles John Griggs 214-215-1362 jrgriggs1@aol.com Various Saturdays 
(seasonal)

Needlework Sheri Matz 303-679-3278 sherimatz@gmail.com 1st Monday, 10 AM

Poker	Night Rose Warren 303-674-1846 rosejohnwarren@q.com Dates/Times vary

QuilHng Trish Rosenthal 303-284-9854 trrosenthal@yahoo.com 2nd Monday, 10 AM

SWAG	(Sassy	Women	
and	Gals)

Harriet Sear               
Carol Goss

303-674-4146    
303-324-7703

harrietsear@gmail.com									
carol.goss@yahoo.com

4th Monday, 10 AM

SporHng	Clays Alan Palestine 720-458-0252 eyereHred@gmail.com 3rd or 4th Tuesday

Wine	TasHng Frank McVeigh 303-670-1919 ennwine@gmail.com Multiple Groups  
3rd Saturday 



   HAPPY HOUR                                                    

Next Happy Hour      The Wild Game, Bergen Park         Tuesday, Feb 19th   

                                                                      

 

JOIN YOUR FRIENDS FOR 

THE FIRST ENN 

HAPPY HOUR OF 2019 

Tuesday, January 15th 

4PM TO 6PM 

AT 

THE WILD GAME CLUBHOUSE 
 

ENJOY THE APPETIZER OF YOUR CHOICE  

FROM THE ENN HAPPY HOUR MENU  

AND HAPPY HOUR DRINK PRICES 

 

THE WILD GAME IS LOCATED AT 1204 BERGEN PARKWAY IN EVERGREEN 

 
Send your non-refundable $5 check (per person) to ENN, PO Box 2197, Evergreen, CO 80437 
TO RESERVE YOUR SPOT WE MUST RECEIVE YOUR CHECK by JANUARY 10th 
Questions?  Call Sylvia 720-456-7895 



ENN 2018 HOLIDAY DINNER                    
The Bistro at Marshdale  December 4th




